43

Ramirez, Angelica

Rublic Comment

From: Jacob Asare <jacob@wilsonpa.com>
Sent: Friday, February 25, 2022 11:32 AM

To: Hart, Gregg; Williams, Das; Hartmann, Joan; Nelson, Bob; Lavagnino, Steve; sbcob

Cc: Caldwell, Andy; Megan Gamble

Subject: Comment Letter Submission for ExxonMobil Temporary Trucking Permit Hearing 3/8/22

Attachments: COLAB Letter.pdf

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Supervisors and Clerk of the Board,

I am formally submitting the attached comment letter for the record on behalf of Andy Caldwell, Executive Director of the Coalition of Labor, Agriculture, and Business, Santa Barbara County (COLAB). His comments are in support of ExxonMobil's temporary trucking permit set to be heard on March 8, 2022. Please include his letter for the record. Respectfully,

Jacob Asare

Account Executive
WILSON PUBLIC AFFAIRS
1718 Capitol Ave
Sacramento, CA 95811
C 916.333.9075
wilsonpa.com

Dear Board of Supervisors,

On behalf of the Coalition of Labor, Agriculture and Business, Santa Barbara County (COLAB), I write in strong support of ExxonMobil's temporary trucking permit. COLAB urges the Board of Supervisors to approve the temporary trucking permit, which will allow the restart of the Santa Ynez Unit (SYU), bringing needed jobs and revenue to our County.

ExxonMobil is already permitted to restart their facilities and to use other modes of transportation to do so. If the Board votes against a temporary trucking permit for a fully permitted business to simply operate according to the permit conditions established by this County, this could set a negative precedent for all businesses looking to find new opportunities here in the County, whether it's trucking or otherwise.

To put it simply, denying this temporary trucking permit is to deny a permitted business the right to operate under their permit conditions.

The project includes minor modifications to the SYU facilities so that they can resume partial production and transport the crude to refineries until a pipeline alternative becomes available. The shutdown of SYU resulted in the loss of hundreds of local jobs displacing members of our community.

For the 10 years prior to the shutdown of SYU, ExxonMobil paid \$45 million in taxes to Santa Barbara County – funds that went directly to local schools, public safety, and other important County services. Restarting SYU will be a needed shot in the arm for our local economy.

After an extensive environmental review and public comment period, the planning department recommended approval of ExxonMobil's temporary trucking permit. On behalf of businesses and other important voices I represent here in Santa Barbara, I am deeply concerned that the denial of this temporary trucking permit will have negative impacts for any future business opportunities at a time when they are most needed.

The Board of Supervisors should approve ExxonMobil's temporary trucking permit to bring jobs and displaced families back to our community.

Sincerely,

Andy Caldwell, Executive Director Coalition of Labor, Agriculture, and Business, Santa Barbara County (COLAB)